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Action Item 5.1  
 

Topic: Administrator Retirement – Dean of Student Services 

 

Shared Ethical  Sauk Valley Community College respects the worth and dignity of all  

Values: people; stands for integrity and fairness; and encourages 

responsibility, accountability, and persistence in a caring, supportive 

environment.  

 

Presented By: Dr. David Hellmich and Dr. Jon Mandrell 

 

Presentation:  

Janet Matheney has submitted her intent to retire effective May 1, 2022.  Janet began 

employment at the College from 1991 to 1993 as a Counselor / Instructor.  In 1995, she returned 

to SVCC as a Counselor / Instructor.  She has served the College as an Assistant Professor / 

Counselor, Coordinator of Counseling, and Coordinator of Articulation.  In 2014, she was 

promoted to the Assistant Dean of Student Services.  In 2016, she was promoted to Dean of 

Student Services.  Janet is known for her leadership, strong work ethic, and moral compass.  She 

is a student advocate and excels working in curriculum with State of Illinois workgroups.  Her 

dedication and service to our community, staff, and students are consistent with Sauk’s shared 

ethical values. 

 

Recommendation: 

      The administration recommends the Board accept the retirement of Janet Matheney 

effective May 1, 2022 

 

  



 
 

 
 
 
 

June 10, 2021 
 
 
Janet Matheney 
Dean of Student Services 
Sauk Valley Community College 
Dixon, IL 61081 
 
Dear SVCC Board of Trustees: 
 
It has been an honor serving in my current capacity of Dean of Student Services at Sauk Valley 
Community College.  My career in education has spanned almost 30 years with my last 25 years at 
SVCC.  During this time, I have been fortunate to work alongside many great individuals at SVCC; 
educators, staff, and fellow coworkers. 
 
My announcement to retire effective May 1, 2022 with a last date of employment of April 29, 2022 is a 
bittersweet decision.  SVCC is an outstanding community college with an exciting future ahead.  While 
I may not be witnessing the College’s continued growth and success first hand, I remain a devoted 
supporter of SVCC’s mission. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support, and I only wish the best for SVCC. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Janet Matheney 
 
 
Cc: Jon Mandrell,  Vice President of Academics and Student Services 

 


